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  Local Services Board
  Of Rainbow Country
Public Input Coordinator,

Ministry of Natural Resources & Forestry

Re ERO 019-6590
Via email


Further to your ERO “019-6590” seeking feedback on the “Proposal to amend Ontario Regulation 161/17 to the Public Lands Act”, we are submitting our comments.

The Local Services Board of Rainbow Country represents a “unorganized” Townships that are contiguous to lands and/or islands that are under the jurisdiction of either North East Manitoulin and the Islands or Whitefish River First Nation. Our Bay of Islands area is on the eastern end of the North Channel of Lake Huron.
The overarching criteria that guided our response is: What steps are required to enable residents and visitors to responsibly enjoy our abundant, clean waterways without placing them in environmental and/or ecological jeopardy?


We are commenting on three general areas:
A. Clarification of Watercraft – Camping Units: 

The clarification of which watercraft qualify as “camping units” is a good beginning because there already exist regulations governing the design and operation of sail & power boats; marine sanitary systems; pleasure craft licensing etc 
However, I am dismayed to read in a CBC report posted by Mike Crawley on April 8, 2023 that “Transport Canada said in a statement that floating accommodation ‘are considered vessels – just like barges’ “. The two levels of government – Federal and Provincial - must harmonize their approach for the protection of the aquatic environment.
New regulations must ensure that full environmental protections are in place including, but not limited to: Wastewater (black and grey) management; garbage disposal; human/animal waste disposal; fuel storage and safety; fires and fire protection.

B. Revisions to Duration of Stay:

The reduction in allowable stay from 21 days to 7 days coupled with the requirement that relocation must be 1 kilometer is acknowledged. This would allow the receiving waters to return to a baseline condition. Regulators need to be cautious that a vacated site is not immediately occupied by another vessel. This would negate the rehabilitation process. 
Is it conceivable that in an area where the assimilative capacity is lower than larger bodies of water that these limits on the duration of stay may be further revised in the future?

C. Implementation and Enforcement:

The proposed changes are encouraging. But four questions remain:

· What is the proposed effective date? 2023 Boating season? 2024 season? Later?
· What is the proposed education mechanism for the boating public?
· What are the proposed enforcement mechanisms?

· How does the MNRF harmonize these draft regulations with Transport Canada?

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on these proposed changes to Ontario Regulation 161/17.
Sincerely yours

Scott C. Mosher

Chair, Local Services Board of Rainbow Country.
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